
Celebrating the Liturgy 
Weekend Mass Times:  Confessions: 

Sat. (Vigil) 6.30pm   Saturday after 10.00am Mass 

Sunday: 10.00am & 12 Noon  5.30 - 6.15pm 
 

Weekday:    Adoration of the Blessed 

Sacrament: 

Monday 7.30pm   Wed. & Thurs. 10.30am – 9.00pm 

Tues - Sat. 10.00am        Sat. 10.30am – 12.00   Noon 
 

Divine Office:    Marriage: 

Morning Prayer:  Mon. 10.00am 6 months’ notice required 

 (Followed by Rosary)  Please contact Fr McGrady 

Thurs: 10am (followed by Mass) 

Baptism: 

1
st
 & 3

rd
 Sundays of the month at 1.15pm 

Contact the parish office to book –   One month’s notice is required. 
 

Pax Christi News 

October is a significant month for Peacemakers. The Feast day of St Francis of 

Assisi is on 4
th
 October and on 13

th
 October, Our Lady of Fatima’s  final appeal 

for prayers for peace is recalled. Pax Christi, (peace of Christ) has left information 

leaflets about their work and prayer cards, in the church porch. 

Please say the prayer for all those caught up in conflicts throughout our world . 
 

A SPECIAL MASS OF REMEMBRACE  –  is being organised by St Paul’s 

Disability Care group on Friday 6 November  in St Paul’s Church, Falls Road, at 

7.30pm.  This Mass will remember all those with a disability or special needs who 

have died.  If you would like your friend or family member remembered in this 

Mass, please contact Bernadette on 9028 5374, Frances on 077 1891  
 

A day on Grief & Bereavement will be held in Dromantine Retreat and 

Conference Centre on Sat 7
th
 Nov from 9.30am – 4pm. 

Facilitator : Sr. Eileen Healy OLA – medical doctor and psychiatrist.  

 Book early as places are limited. For further information contact: 

  admin@dromantineconference.com Phone: 028 (048 from ROI) 30821964. 
 

Bereavement Support Group - Have you suffered bereavement? 

If you wish to talk in confidence – please ring the parish office 90610112 

and a member of the Group will contact you. 
 

Parish Finance –   The Weekly collection amounted to: £2193.70 

Sincere thanks for your continued generosity. 

Altar Society, Church Cleaners: Group C this week. 

     St. Anne’s Parish         
Very Reverend Feargal McGrady, PP 

St Anne’s Parochial House, Tel: 9061 0112 

Parish Sister: Sr. Mary Murray. Tel: 9061 0112 
Parish office: 9061 0112 Parish Centre: 07745169205 

Website: www.saintannesparish.net     email: office@saintannesparish.net 
 

 

Twenty-Ninth  Sunday in Ordinary Time 

18
th

   October  2015 Year B Psalter 1   
 

First Reading: Isaiah 53:10-11 
The Servant of the Lord takes on himself the sins of the people and offers his life 

in atonement for them. His death and subsequent glorification is a source of 

blessing for others. Reflecting on this the early Church came to understand the 

meaning of the suffering and death of Jesus. Jesus is the Suffering Servant par 

excellence. 
 

Responsorial Psalm 32 

May your love be upon us O Lord, as we place all our hope in you – 
 

Second Reading: Hebrews 4:14-16 
In Jesus, we have a High Priest who was tempted in every way like we are, but 

without sin. He knows the human condition since he has experienced it himself.. 

Having entered heaven, he is in a position to help us in our trials and sufferings. 

This is why we can approach him with confidence in times of need. 
   

Gospel: Mark 10:35-45 
The apostles are still far from the spirit of self-sacrifice that should characterize 

the followers of Jesus. Two of them want top places in his kingdom that they 

assumed would be modified on worldly kingdoms. They would enjoy honor, 

power and prestige. Jesus tells them that true Christian greatness consists of 

serving, not exercising power over others. Jesus himself would set the example for 

them to follow. 
 

 

  Recently Deceased 

Please pray for the happy repose of the souls of:   

Louise Burleigh who died recently.  

Bronagh & John Taggart, Chris Torney, Nora Hanna, Anne McKeown, 

 Henry McGahan Alphonsus Weir, Paddy Slevin, & Eugene Farrelly 

whose anniversaries are at this time and those whose names are in the Book of 

Remembrance.  May they rest in peace.   Amen.   
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Special Collection for Refugees 

A special collection to aid the plight of the Refugees will be taken up next 

weekend. Please give as generously as you can.  Monies collected are being 

forwarded to Trocaire and St Vincent de Paul to be used entirely to help 

bring relief and much needed support. Items of clothing can also be 

donated through your nearest SVDP shop. 
 

The Rosary Mission 

It will be on Sat 17th ,24th 31th October 2015 shortly after 6.30 pm Vigil Mass 

 Lasting around half and hour with prayer intentions ,Little information on the 

Rosary and light a candle for their intentions as we pray the Holy Rosary 

All welcome ,all ages all who love the Rosary and those wanting to know more 

about their faith in relation to Power of this Beautiful Prayer. All Welcome. 
 

Beginning Experience 

The loss of a partner through death, separation or divorce is devastating. 

Beginning Experience is offering ‘a weekend away for a lifetime of change’ in 

Drumalis Retreat and Conference Centre, Larne, 23-25 October 2015. To find out 

more, contact Phil: 02890 207645 or Marie: 07542070835 
 

Action Cancer _ Ladies Night 

Showcasing key looks for Autumn/Winter from House of Frazer 

Wednesday, 21
st
 October, The Ivory, House of Frazer, 6pm 

Ticket price £20 to include light supper and refreshments. Contact 90803349 

Or sgraham@actioncancer.org. 
 

A Concert by Candlelight: the Irish Harp Orchestra at St. Patrick's 
You are warmly invited to attend a concert to be given by the Irish Harp Orchestra 

in collaboration with the combined choirs of St. Patrick's Parish, Belfast and 

Assumption Grammar School, Ballynahinch. The concert will be performed by 

candlelight in St. Patrick's Church, Donegall Street,  Do join the priests and 

people of St. Patrick's, on Saturday, 24th October, at 8.30pm for what promises to 

be an enchanting evening of music and song.  Admission is free and a retiring 

collection in aid of the Church's Restoration Project will be taken up. 
 

Ladies Ring Found 

Contact the parish office with details if you think it may be yours! 

Also sum of money found in Car Park 
 

Ceili Dance Class 

Is now in full swing every  Wednesday night  at 8.30pm
  
in the Parish Centre 

Admission £4 and all proceeds to St Bernadette’s Parish, Lima, Peru 

Please come along and show your support. 

The magnificent sum of £509 was raised at the Ceili held on 28
th

 August and 

has been donated to Children in Crossfire Charity.  Sincere thanks. 

Annual Mass of Remembrance 
A special Mass for the families and friends of those who died in the parish during 

the past year will be held on Monday 9
th

  November at 7.30pm.  

Refreshments afterwards in church porch. 

 Members of the Bereavement Team will be present if you wish to speak to them. 
 

Permanent Diaconate 

The diocese initiated training for the Permanent Diaconate two years ago and 

twelve men have completed their Preparatory Year and are in their second year of 

formation. Preparations are under way to begin another Preparatory Year in 2016. 

Men between 35 and 60 years of age who would like to consider the Permanent 

Diaconate should contact Fr Alan McGuckian at the Living Church Office for 

more information and an application form. 

livingchurch@downandconnor.org or tel: 028 90690920 

Completed applications should be returned to the Living Church Office on or 

before 30 November 2015 
 

St.Anne’s  Scout Troop.  

Will be holding a cake sale after mass next  Sunday to raise money for much 

needed equipment. We will be selling buns, biscuits and other Halloween sweets 

to buy much needed equipment.  Please support us 
 

St. Anne’s One World Group Fair Trade Stall W/E 4/10/15 

Traidcraft Sales: £182.86, Secondhand Books: £70, Donations £137.39, 

Handmade cards £10.00 sincere thanks for your continued support.  
 

LIVING YOUTH – Aged 17-25?  Want to be part of World Youth Day 

2016 in Poland?  Come and be part of the Living Youth Team and explore 

your faith, friendship, music, fun, culture and Mass with the Pope.  For 

more information go to www.livingyouthni.org 
 

Rathmore Grammar School presents 

Disney’s “Beauty and the Beast” in the School Hall on Tuesday 20
th
, 

Wednesday 21
st
 and Thursday 22

nd
 October at 7.30pm. 

Adults £8, Concession £5. 
 

Interested in volunteering? 

The charity Lifeni is looking for volunteers for their charity shop on the Lisburn 

Road.  If interested  please contact Jayne/Joanne @90438339. 
 

Dunmurry History & Heritage Group 

Our next meeting is on Monday 19th October 2015..Beechlawn Hotel...11 am. 

Speaker: Rosemary Doherty on her uncle’s Book “Rest & be Thankful” 

Her uncle was Chaplain in Belsen during second World War.   All Welcome. 
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